
History of Reno Sled Hockey

� City of Reno Adaptive 
approached Reno Ice and USA 
Hockey in April 2020 about 
starting a sled hockey program

� Rink Opened in January 2021
� Hosted first “Give Sled a Try” in 

February 2021 with 25 
participants!

� First two seasons funded by a 
grant from the Craig H. Neilsen 
Foundation



History of Reno Sled Hockey

� Transitioned from the High Fives 
Sled Hockey Team to Reno Ice 
Sled Hockey Club = FREE ICE!

� Featured during Ice Raiders 
Games

� Hosted Inaugural Reno Rumble 
Sled Hockey Tournament

� 2nd Annual Reno Rumble  
scheduled for March 28-30, 2025

� Weekly practices from September 
to April 



The Team!



Funding Request

Item/Activity Cost

Travel for Disabled Hockey Festival (flights) $3,000

Officials for local tournament/scrimmage $2,000

TOTAL $5,000



Questions?

� Thanks for listening!


